From: Ruth
Sent: 10 July 2019 19:29
To: Fowler, David
Subject: Planning Application Number :2019/2375/P

Dear Mr Fowler,

I am writing to you to object to the Planning Application to convert the Hampstead Police Station to
the Abacus Belsize School being located in Hampstead.

As a resident of Eldon Grove, | experience weekly the congestion the school run and regular traffic
creates in the mornings and afternoons In Hampstead at the junction of Thurlow Road, Rosslyn Hill &
Downsbhire Hill.

Opening another school on this junction will create unnecessary congestion and an increase in
pollution by parents dropping and collecting children.

To open another school in an area where school spaces are in excess of demand and to have one
that has a dedicated catchment area which supposedly excludes Hampstead children is completely

ill-judged and entirely pointless.

The cost of this school is unnecessary, the increase in pollution is worrying and the inevitable
increase in traffic it will bring must be avoided by not granting the planning permission.

As a resident of Hampstead | am registering my objection and would be very grateful if this would be
taken in to consideration.

Best Regards

Ruth Schiavo




